Alumni News Letter #5

TMDU, Institute of Global Affairs, International Exchange Section

By the time this newsletter reaches you, the 2020 Tokyo Olympics will have already commenced. Eight years ago in September 2013 the decision was made to hold the Olympic and Paralympic Games in Tokyo. At the time, it was impossible to imagine that our world would be suffering from a coronavirus pandemic. In a pre-pandemic world, the Olympics would have been an opportunity to welcome people from around the world to visit and experience Japan, but unfortunately due to travel restrictions that could not be the case for these summer games.

In the early stages of the pandemic, TMDU took initiative by establishing a system to accept and offer treatment to patients infected with the coronavirus, and the University has continued to work actively to contribute to society through ongoing pandemic response measures. We know full well that many of you are also battling against the coronavirus in your own countries. It is our heartfelt desire that the bonds forged through TMDU will continue to help everyone overcome the pandemic worldwide.

In this issue of the Alumni Newsletter, we would like to take the opportunity to acquaint readers with the Alumni Network homepage, which was inaugurated last year, and to introduce you to summer in Japan.

Introduction to the Alumni Network homepage

As you may have already seen, TMDU launched the Alumni Network homepage last year, and it can be accessed from the TMDU International Exchange website. It comprises six main sections, two of which we would like to present to you here:

(1) Message to TMDU Alumni and (2) Voice from Alumni.

(1) Message to TMDU Alumni

https://www.tmd.ac.jp/english/international/alumni/message_to_tmdu_alumni/

On the Message to TMDU Alumni page, you'll find messages from TMDU professors to international TMDU alumni members. The page currently includes messages from five of our professors, and there are plans to add more posts going forward. Please take a look! You may find a message from your supervisor, a professor who helped you during your time at TMDU, or a professor who you are familiar with. Our professors often mention how proud they are of international alumni members active globally, and they value maintaining connections with students even after they graduate.

Please check again for further updates!

(2) Voice from Alumni

https://www.tmd.ac.jp/english/international/alumni/voice_from_alumni/

The Voice from Alumni page introduces readers to TMDU alumni members currently active in all fields, including medical and dental practice. To date, we've received messages from three alumni members who have shared their memories of

TMDU, including photos. To everyone who has contributed, please accept our gratitude. We hope to continue this benevolent exchange, so please feel free to send us a message. We look forward to hearing from you!

(Extra) Summer in Japan

Finally, as an extra feature, we would like to give you a little taste of summer in Japan. Summer conjures images of intense heat, but there are also many outdoor events during this season, including signature Japanese "summer festivals." These annual events have been held throughout Japan since ancient times, and every region boasts its own unique style. Street food stalls known as *yatai* are a staple here, and with yatai selling *yakisoba* (fried noodles) and watermelon, alongside activities including "water balloon yoyo," TMDU's summer festival lets international students experience Japanese culture firsthand. Someday, we hope you can experience an exciting festival during Japan's hot summer too!

We look forward to speaking with you again in the next edition of the Alumni Newsletter. Thank you for joining us, and stay well until next time.



Alumni News Letter #5

TMDU アラムナイのみなさま

東京医科歯科大学 統合国際機構 国際交流課です。

この通信が皆さまの元へ届くころには東京オリンピックが開会していることと思います。

8年前の2013年9月、東京でのオリンピック・パラリンピック開催が決定した時、まさかその時は世界中が新型コロナウイルスに見舞われるとは誰もが想像していなかったと思います。

パンデミック前であれば、オリンピックは世界中の人々が日本を訪れて様々な体験することを歓迎する機会でしたが、 残念ながら旅行制限のため、この夏季オリンピックではそれが叶いませんでした。

このコロナ禍で、東京医科歯科大学では早い段階から率先して、かつ積極的に新型コロナウイルス感染者の受入体制を構築し治療を提供するなど社会貢献に努めてまいりました。

皆さんの中の多くの方も、自国のコロナ禍を克服するために奮闘されていることと思います。本学を通じた絆が、このパンデミックを乗り越えるための一助となることを心から願っております。

さて、今回のアラムナイ通信では、昨年開設しましたアラムナイホームページの紹介、そして日本の「夏」について紹介したいと思います。

Alumni ホームページの紹介

すでにご覧いただいた方もいらっしゃるかもしれませんが、昨年よりアラムナイホームページを開設しております。 アラムナイホームページは本学国際交流課ホームページからアクセスすることができます。

大きく6つの項目から構成されており、今回ご紹介したいのが、"Message to TMDU Alumni"、"Voice from Alumni"です。

◆Message to TMDU Alumni

https://www.tmd.ac.jp/english/international/alumni/message_to_tmdu_alumni/

Message to TMDU Alumni では本学の先生よりアラムナイの皆さまへメッセージをお届けしております。

現在5名の先生からメッセージを掲載しておりますが、これからどんどん掲載予定です。

指導教員の先生、お世話になった先生、顔馴染みの先生からのメッセージがあるかもしれません。

先生方がよくお話しているのは、世界で活躍するアラムナイの皆様を誇りに思い、卒業した後も繋がりを大切にしたい ということです。

随時更新していきますので、楽しみにしていてください!

◆Voice from Alumni

https://www.tmd.ac.jp/english/international/alumni/voice_from_alumni/

Voice from Alumni では現在様々な所で活躍されておりますアラムナイをご紹介しています。

現在3名のアラムナイからメッセージをいただき、写真や画像とともに TMDU での思い出がつづられております。ご協力いただいた皆さまありがとうございました。

これからも交流の輪を継続出来たら嬉しく思いますので、ぜひメッセージを!という方がいらっしゃいましたら大歓迎です!お待ちしております。

(番外編) 日本の夏について

最後に、番外編として日本の「夏」について紹介したいと思います。

夏といえばとても暑い印象がありますが、屋外で楽しむイベントがたくさんある季節です。

代表的なイベントの一つに「夏祭り」があります。日本全国には古くからたくさんの夏祭りがあり、その地域ごとに様々な特色があります。

そして多くのお祭りでは、出店と呼ばれる屋台も並びます。

本学でも留学生が日本の文化に触れるイベントとして夏祭りを開催したことがあり、TMDU 夏祭りでは、焼きそばやスイカの食べ物の屋台だけでなく、ヨーヨー釣りなど参加者が楽しめるアクティビティも行いました。

いつか日本の暑い夏に、熱いお祭りを体験いただければと思います!

ではまた次回のアラムナイ通信でお会いできることを楽しみにしています。お読みいただき、ありがとうございました!

